





18 November 2022

Mansfield Shire Councillors Mansfield Shire Council 33 Highett St, MANSFIELD VIC 3722

Dear Councillors,

Community Hub Project - Jamieson Police Paddock

I take particular pleasure in providing a letter of support for the Jamieson community. This small community is very active and community members work together to bring about positive change to their town.

The 'Jamieson Police Paddock Community Hub Project' proposes to use the Councilowned site on Brown Street in Jamieson to create a community hub/multipurpose facility.

The establishment of this hub would provide considerable benefit to the community and provide facilities which are currently missing in the town.

Specifically, the project will provide additional support to the town through new community space, consulting rooms and storage space and allow for increased day-today community services and activities. On top of that, the facility could play an important role during times of emergency and recovery with the option of being a 'place of last resort'.

I understand the Jamieson Community are encouraging the progression of this project and believe this project will enhance community resilience and promote inclusiveness.

I urge Council to support this project which will have long reaching benefits to the community.

Yours sincerely,